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	 NOVEMBER – DECEMBER  2023                                            WWW.STPATRICKSPSHOLYWOOD.COM

	Curriculum meetings 

Ptm

.   
Staggered arrival & pick up times

We are adhering to the Risk Assessment guidance for start of the day and end of the day procedures. This guidance has not been changed since August 2020 by the Education Authority.
This specifically states the need to stagger arrival and departure times to manage the level of social distancing and social interaction.

Wet days
P1-3 children should proceed to the assembly hall, on wet days from 8:55am for 9:00am.  P4 - 7 children should proceed to their classroom - 5 minutes before their allocated start time either at 8:40am or 8:55am.
Please note children will not be supervised until five minutes before class starting times. Parents should continue to supervise until a member of staff assumes responsibility.

Breakfast club 
Our Breakfast Club has now opened in the Dinner Hall, early drop off from 8:15am, last breakfast is served at 8:35am. The children receive a lovely breakfast and are supervised by two members of staff, activities are available to keep the children busy. If you are interested in using the breakfast club, please speak to Mrs Blaney for a booking form.
Parent Teacher Meetings 
There has been a huge response to the PTM by phone. The staff were encouraged by the parental feedback and positive responses. Hopefully, we will be able to organise face to face meetings in February/ March 2022.
BUG CLUB READING FOR FUN  

The Subscription to Bug Club has expired. Following a consultation with the staff and pupils, a number of changes will be made to the reading homework provision.

P1* to P3 classes will revert back to actual books based on the ORT reading scheme. The children will be provided with ‘fun readers’, each week. This is to develop confidence and fluency and experiences of real books.

P4-P7 – following a quick consultation, the majority of the children enjoy using Bug Club. Therefore =, the subscription will be renewed for P4- P7 classes. It is recommended that P4-P7 pupils all read for at least 20 minutes each day. The provisions for reading homework will be updated, next week.
	P1 Admissions - September 2022
Prospective P1 Parents

We hope to have a school open morning w/b 10th January. 
The most up-to-date details regarding the format of our ‘Open Day’ will be published on our school website by the first week in December. Currently on our website is our admissions criteria and school prospectus.
Prospective parents can ring the office for 
Personal appointments and tour of the school from Monday 22nd November to 28th January  

Tel: 028 9042 4772.
 

 Education Authority Online portal 
The Education Authority deal with the application process using an online portal which opens on the 10th January and closes on the 28th January. 
www.eani.org.uk/admissions
Admissions Helpdesk Tel: 028 9598 5595
Email: primaryadmissions@eani.org.uk
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Our P4 Children will be celebrating their First Confession on Thursday 11th November at 1.30pm with Fr Stephen. Parents are invited to come along.  
P7

We would like to wish all our P7s the best of luck in their transfer exams.  They have all worked so hard and we are very proud of them.

	Curriculum “Meetings” in October 

There were over 500 hits on the class curriculum meeting power points. The teachers have outlined the curriculum for the year ahead and its always encouraging that their efforts are not going unnoticed. Thank you so much.
School Uniforms

There are still a number of outstanding orders being processed by the two suppliers. They are experiencing on-going issues with suppliers. The situation will be reviewed for the start of next year.

 LOOK SMART, THINK SMART and ACT SMART
There a few points to be followed:

· P1-7 children should wear the school hoodie with plain black leggings with a white Polo Shirt for PE days only.

· The hoodie is NOT a substitute for a school jumper/cardigan and should be used accordingly.

PLEASE NOTE THE FOLLOWING CARE INSTRUCTIONS 

Diary Dates -  

Please log on to https://www.stpatrickspsholywood.com/parents/calendar/?calyear=2019&calmonth=12 

· To access diary dates 

· Sync your phone to the calendar

· Receive day before reminder.
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11am finish for all pupils Wednesday 22nd December 2021 School reopens on Thursday 6th January 2022 for all pupils at 8:45 or 9am as appropriate.
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The cost of a school dinner is £2.60.  If your child takes dinners for the week, or on more than one day of the week, it would be helpful if the total amount could be paid on Monday and supplied to the teacher in an envelope with the child’s name on the front. The Menu for the school year is displayed on the Parents’ Notice Board and has been emailed to all parents and is on our website.
Money Pockets will be provided to all children attending dinners on a regular basis. 

=============================================
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Please be considerate in and around the school, when dropping off in the mornings. There were a few stalemates outside the school gates on a few occasions last month and it isn’t Ken’s responsibility to sort them out! 

Healthy Eating Break 

Please note that due to nut and seed allergies the children should not bring any break to school containing nuts /nut extract.
PTA CHRISTMAS CARDS

Each child /family will have the opportunity to create their very own Christmas cards and have them printed out in packs of 5. Details to be sent home this week.
Christmas Cinema Trip - Date to be confirmed
We intend to return to our annual cinema trip to celebrate the Christmas season with all classes from P2-P7. P1 classes stay in school and celebrate with a Disney Day.  
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P1 –P3 Christmas Concert

P1-P3 Christmas concert is provisional booked in for w/b 13th December. It is possible that concerts will be staggered to enable parents attend. Alternatively, depending on Covid situation, the concert may be recorded and upload to out You Tube channel. A decision around this will be made at the start of December.

.
 


COMMUNICATING WITH PARENTS
As a school community, we are focusing on the use of effective communication strategies to update and inform parents about school events and diary dates. We are attempting to give as much information about school events as possible and to ensure that the dates and times are all synchronised to avoid confusion.
(1) School website - long term 

The school website is an excellent source of school information. It is regularly updated with diary dates via the calendar section. The calendar section can be uploaded to your phone by connecting to the google link on the diary page. School events are highlighted regularly throughout the year.

	Total (Last 12 Months)
	 34045

	October 2021
	 2578

	September 2021
	3491

	August  2021
	3536

	Total – All –time Hits 
	94 356


The website has been viewed as follows.

The school website also enables users to link into schoolsni app. 
If you subscribe to the app, you will receive a reminder of a school event the day before. 
We now have 492 subscribers to the NI school app. 

(2) Email via Teachers2parents is the main source of short term information from school to home.
(3) Text message viaTeachers2parents is the secondary source and is also used for quick messages to individual and specific classes as reminders.

The information services are working very efficiently; the number of emails not being received has been reduced to less than 10 parents in the school. We can see from the system who is receiving the emails and those that are being held.
· If you are not receiving emails, please contact the office to update your details, this also applies to any mobile number changes.  

(4) See saw app – is used throughout the school by teachers to communicate directly with parents and get a response as required.
(5) Letters/Notes - We try to minimise the need for letters and notes but when we need a permission slip signed this will be in the form of a note. Parents can give permission via see-saw.
The effectiveness of our communication to you will only continue to improve if every parent reads the information that is available. 
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Anti-Bullying Campaign Week 15th – 19th November 

The pupils will participate in a range of lessons and activities relating to Anti-Bullying week. It will start on Monday 15th with “Odd Socks “day. Everyone is invited to wear an odd pair of socks to school. Girls can wear their odd socks over their tights, if required.

Finally, thank you for your patience and continued support through these strange times for us all. Please be reassured that the children are taking it all in their stride and they are working really well in school. The staff will continue to prioritise everyone’s health, well-being and safety in the months ahead.
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WASH AS SYNTHETICS


WASH INSIDE OUT 


DRY FLAT AND AWAY FROM DIRECT HEAT


DO NOT USE FABRIC CONDITIONER


DO NOT USE DETERGENTS CONTAINING BLEACH


PLEASE PUT YOUR CHILDS NAME ON EACH ITEM OF SCHOOL UNIFORM.








